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Headteacher’s Update: 

 

 

Some updates from Year 6: 

 

Sports news: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Dear families, 

I can’t believe that we are heading towards the end of our first half term! Earlier this week, Rev Kate Daymond joined us as part of our 

harvest celebration to talk to the children about the importance of sharing. Thank you to everyone for your generous donations to our 

local food bank – and a big thank you to Mrs Coleshill for transporting all the donations! 

Next week, you will all have the chance to talk to your children’s teachers about their learning to date at our parents and carers’ 

meetings. This year, following feedback, rather than having all the books available, we will hold a separate ‘book look’ session in 

November. This session will be held at pick up time and the children will lead it. This is because the children love showing their work to 

adults, and this will allow dedicated time for the children to talk through their learning, in their own classrooms.  

There has been lots of work going on behind the scenes in preparation for our community music concert, at St Andrew’s Church, on 

Sunday 20th October at 4pm. This fantastic musical event is free, but donations to the PTA are welcomed. 

The link to donate is here: https://localgiving.org/fundraising/RSCF24  

As the weather starts to turn more and more autumnal, please do make sure your children have suitable clothing. We try to make sure 

the children get outside at break and lunchtimes, so a coat is becoming necessary. With autumn upon us and winter on the horizon, we 

know that coughs and colds will start to feature, however these seasonal sniffles can be managed in-school and don’t require time off. 

I am delighted to tell you that the Barnes Literary Society have awarded us a £500 grant to go towards books for our reading hut. And 

thank you to the families who are supporting us with additional shelving for the hut. It really is a fantastic addition to the outdoor space. 

I’m sure you will have noticed the temporary fencing in the Meadlands playground. This has been installed to allow the contractors 

working on the site behind to install new boundary fencing. We expect the works to be completed by mid-November. 

We may only have been back in school for six weeks, but already we have been in receipt of so much support from families. From support 

with music, amazon wish list purchases, expert curriculum advice, assembly expertise, reading hut furniture, advertising help, 

volunteering with trips and visits, PTA time and helping with reading in school. We are so lucky to be part of such a supportive community 

so thank you everyone. 

Wishing you all a restful weekend, 

 

 

Laura Brooks 

 

 

 

 

 

https://localgiving.org/fundraising/RSCF24


 3 

 

PTA recruits required! 

 
It was great to meet many of you at our PTA coffee morning last Friday.  We are still in need of help and 

support! If anyone has accountancy / finance / book-keeping experience, and would be interested in taking 

on the role of joint treasurer, we would be particularly interested in hearing from you. 

Our Parent / Carer reps are a great liaison between families and teachers. Currently, there are vacancies in 

Nursery, Year 3 and Year 5. Have a look at the role description below and get in touch with Anke if you have 

any questions. Please note – this role is not managed or overseen by the school. 

 Communicate with parents/carers and class teacher 

 Act as a contact point for parents/carers, share information from the school and PTA, contact new 

parents/carers to welcome them.  

 Encourage participation 

 Encourage parents to participate in school events and fundraising activities. They may also help organise 

parents/carers to help with school visits or swimming.  

Our PTA AGM will now be held on Wednesday 23rd October at 7pm at The Fox and Duck. Please come along! 

If you are interested in any of the roles above, or would like some more PTA info in general, please contact 

Anke on 0797149704 
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Our Harvest Haul! 

 
 

Paul, the food bank manager, and his team were VERY impressed by how much the school 

community managed to collect and said that it would really help. Great team work! 

         

 

. 
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Look What We Have Been Learning… 

Nursery 
This week the children in the afternoon Nursery session attended the school Harvest Festival and they sat through the 
whole service and enjoyed listening to the songs and exploring the resources.  We have been reading lots of books 
around the harvest theme including ‘The Little Red Hen’.  We have been learning to help each other and share.  In 
cooking we made bread rolls, exploring new vocabulary such as ‘knead’, ‘weigh’, ‘yeast’ and ‘flour’.  We looked at how 
flour became white powder!   
 
 

Reception 
This week, Reception have been recalling the traditional tale Goldilocks and the Three Bears, which linked perfectly 
to Monday's phoneme, g, and our number of the week, 3. We have been arranging 3 objects in size order, making 3 
different sized bowls of porridge and also practised retelling the story in the small world area and on the stage. We have 
also been reflecting on the choices Goldilocks made and thought of different ways she could have approached certain 
situations, such as asking the bears  if she could have a taste of porridge first. We definitely have some very responsible 
and considerate children in Reception Class! 
 

 

Year 1 
This week we have been looking at the differences between us all and agreeing that our differences are our 
superpowers. We have also looked at the different things we have struggled with and learned that we all need support 
at different times. This has helped us to become more accepting and empathetic of others. In English we have also 
become authors! We have been busy using our story map of ‘The Enormous Turnip’ to create our very own version.  
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Year 3 
The past two weeks have been very busy for Year 3! The students have been working hard and have produced some 
fantastic writing. I’ve really enjoyed reading their creative stories about characters travelling back to different periods in 
history. 
In English, we’ve just started a new book called Stone Girl, Bone Girl, which tells the fascinating story of the famous 
palaeontologist Mary Anning. In maths, we’ve begun learning about measuring length, and the class had a lot of fun 
measuring various objects around the classroom to see whether they were longer or shorter than a metre. 
We’re also excited to welcome parents and carers to parents' evening next week. And, of course, we’re all looking 
forward to our trip to Richmond Museum on Friday! 
 

 
 

Year  6  
Fanshawe class have been very creative with their learning this week. They have completed their newspaper reports 

based on a brutal murder that took place at the circus, inspired by the book Wild Boy. They have all started to design 

and create their electrical games. The class have enjoyed their second science lesson with Grey Court students, a 

highlight of which was an experiment exploring refraction! 
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 NOTICEBOARD 
 

 
 

 

 Breakfast Club 

15.10.24 
Parent / Carer’s eve  
 

  

17.10.24 
Parent / Carer’s eve  
Flu immunisations in school 

  
 

Breakfast Club is available from 7.45am 
– 8.30am. Please book online with 
ScoPay AT LEAST 4 days prior to the 
session/s required. 
 
 
Active Club is also available from 3.15pm 
to 6.00pm. Please contact Active Club 
directly. 

 
 

Both are such a valuable resource for 
the school – please use them! 

 

 

 

 

18.10.24 
Year 3 Richmond Museum 
Year 6 assembly – 9.00am 
 

 

20.10.24 
Sunday Music Concert 4pm, St Andrew’s 
Church 

 

 
22.10.24 

Reception / Yr 1 phonics workshop 
9.00am and 5.30pm 
 
Year 4 to Richmond Museum 
 

 

23.10.24 

 Individual School photos 

 Sayers Croft Parents / Carers’ 
meeting 5.45pm – school hall 

 PTA AGM, Fox and Duck, 7pm 

 

25.10.24 – 
3.1.24 

Half term 
 


